

CONNECTICUT GRAPEVINE

January 1985

Dear Connecticut Believer,

God's blessings to you in the glorious name of Jesus Christ!

My believing expectations for 1985 are very high and I trust yours are also. This calendar year can be the greatest year of our lives in every aspect as we determine it to be. The only limitation on our success will be the ones we impose on ourselves. One truthful question we should constantly be asking ourselves is, "Am I Limiting God?" The only way we can have the answer to this question in life's varied situations is to know what God's Word says is available. Once we know what God's will is then we can see if we are manifesting it. If we are not, then we certainly must be putting limitations on what God says He will do.

Trusting in the senses rather than believing God will always result in having less than God's best. If we are living our lives based on the circumstances and people around us, instead of knowing and believingly walking out on the Word of God, then we can be assured of not manifesting the more than abundant life. But if we will take God at His Word, if we decide to trust God more than we trust what we feel, think, see, or hear, we will have His boundless blessings in manifestation in our lives!

We must continually realize that it is never a matter of God's willingness or ability. It is simply our decision to allow the limitlessness of God to work with us and in us to bring to pass His Word in our lives.

Philippians 2:13: For it is God which worketh in you both to will and to do of his good pleasure.

God will direct our thoughts and steps and provide His very best for us as we make the daily decision to believe His Word. Decide now to never settle for anything less. Decide today to get rid of anything that has set limits on what God can do for you. This can be the most rewarding year of our entire lives for personal growth and outreach. We did more in '84 so now let's put it in overdrive in '85!

In His love and service,

David S. Daniels